# MINUTES CPCA BOARD MEETING FEBRUARY 2, 2022 (VIA ZOOM)

Present: Barr Weiner, Carol Lynn Bamford, Isaac Bowers, Alli Bernstein, Elizabeth Ferenczi, Alice Kelley, John Korbel, Hans Miller, Tom Miller, Mike Rifer, Susan Shinkman, Jennifer Ward

### I. Minutes

The Board approved the Minutes of its January 12, 2022 meeting.

## II. Treasurer's Report

The Treasurer reported on recent expenditures for printed materials, outreach costs, insurance and Zoom membership. The CPCA's current assets including CD, checking, and PayPal accounts total \$35,085.

### III. Old Business

As an attempt to reach out to more residents in the CPCA area and try to increase CPCA membership, it was agreed that all Board members would receive 10 membership forms to distribute to their neighbors. Alli will also distribute a list of lapsed members for reference.

There was discussion about upcoming events:

Shari Wilson will be speaking on sustainable gardening and native plants at an Earth Day event. Alice will follow up on specifics.

Hans will ask Peter Norden, Community Liaison for Hearst Park to do a presentation to the community on the status of the Park. CPCA will sponsor ice cream and other incentives to attract all neighbors, including children, to the event.

# IV. <u>Transportation</u>

The Board approved two letters to WMATA to support continuation of the L-1 bus route. The first was a letter Barr drafted to express CPCA's position. The second was a template to be distributed to CPCA members to aid in expressing their positions to WMATA. Barr will coordinate with the ANC representatives about communicating our positions to CM Cheh.

The Board reviewed the responses, received so far, to the Pedestrian Safety Survey that has been sent to all CPCA members. The Board expressed its appreciation to Mike for what an impressive job he had done with the survey and the presentation of results.